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November 2018 

 

11/5: Annual Lower American River Erosion Inspection Tour. Trustee 
Johns and I participated in the annual erosion inspection of the Lower 
American River. The tour was coordinated by MBK Engineers and 
participants included staff from SAFCA, the US Army Corps of Engineers, 
and Sacramento County Regional Parks. No significant new erosion was 
identified. 
 
11/8: Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board – Steelhead 
Creek Clean-up Coordination meeting. I attended this meeting to 
coordinate on a local homeless camp debris and trash clean-up effort being 
organized by the CVRWQCB. Participants included the City of Sacramento, 
County of Sacramento, RD 1000 and ARFCD. The Board was made aware 
of a large concentration of trash and contaminants in the Steelhead Creek 
flood channel and is hoping to have it removed prior to the rainy season. 
 
11/9: American River Flood Control District Board of Trustees 
meeting. The Board met in regular session. The agendized items were a 
comment letter on the City of Sacramento’s Two Rivers Trail environmental 
document and a resolution honoring Trustee William Pavao for his 8 years 
of service as he leaves office. 
 
11/19: Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board – 
Steelhead Creek Clean-up Coordination meeting. I attended this 
meeting to coordinate on a local homeless camp debris and trash clean-up 
effort being organized by the CVRWQCB. Participants include the City of 
Sacramento, County of Sacramento, RD 1000 and ARFCD.  
 
11/26: SAFCA Real Estate Tour of Arcade Creek. Superintendent 
Kawamura and I participated in levee tour with SAFCA and their 
consultants to identify areas where additional real estate should be 
acquired to maintain the completed North Sacramento Streams Project. 
 
11/27: Deferred Maintenance Project Pipe Inspection Meeting with 
Mead and Hunt. I met with Nancy Moricz from Mead and Hunt to discuss 
the strategy for addressing the ‘not-found’ pipes listed in the State’s data 
for our District. Mead and Hunt will overlay the locations of the ‘not-found’ 
pipes on a map of the American River slurry wall to show that those pipes 
would have been removed during construction, if they ever existed. The 
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remaining ‘not-found’ pipes will require additional investigation and 
comparison to other data within the levee reach. 
 
11/28: Meeting with Mark Martin from WSP. Superintendent Kawamura 
and I met with Mark Martin, the construction manager for the North 
Sacramento Streams project, to discuss a small number of final project 
close out items we would like to see addressed. 
 
11/30: Meeting with Land Owner at Sunbeam Avenue. Superintendent 
Kawamura and I met with Lisa Berg, the owner of numerous parcels along 
Sunbeam Avenue in the River District of Sacramento. Ms. Berg asked if we 
could modify our levee access gate to prevent pedestrians from traversing 
through her property. Ross offered to provide gate and fence designs that 
the District could fabricate and install to rectify the situation. 
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